
Wareham School Committee 

Budget Workshop 

November 10, 2022 

The Chair called the meeting to order at 8:34 a.m. The Finance Committee was in 

attendance as guests. The meeting was recorded by WCTV and audio recorded by Jamie 

Wiksten. 

Attendance: Kevin Brogioli, Geoff Swett, Joyce Bacchiocchi, Brennan Mc Kiernan, Dr. D' 

Andrea, Ms. Kristin Flynn, and Dr. Andrea Schwamb. 

Unable to attend: Apryl Rossi 

Dr. D'Andrea welcomed everyone to the meeting. The Superintendent mentioned that both 

he and Kristin Flynn, the Director of Finance, are new to the district. He listed the teaching 

responsibilities of the District and what is required to meet the needs of all of the students, 

including a growing population in Student Services. 

Dr. D'Andrea continued that it is becoming more challenging to educate our students with 

many financial obstacles to overcome. Students are inundated with media, changing the 

students of today with mass distraction less reading, and changing the way students learn. 

He added there is an increase in mental health and teen depression which challenges the 

work of schools. 

The Superintendent explained that FY24 proposed budget is a level service budget, taking 

what the district is doing now, and apply the same budget to next year with only fixed 

contractual costs. Grants will be used to offset the budget and will be discussed at the end 

of the meeting. 

The vision and core values of the school district were presented. 

The Central Office Organizational Chart was presented, the costs at the Central Office and 

Districtwide costs. 

Mrs. Bacchiocchi asked about facilities salaries and if there is an analysis done to see if the 

positions are cost effective. The Superintendent responded that the employment of the 

HVAC position has saved the district money. Plumbing expenses in the past have not totaled 

more than 40,000, but the town also utilizes the School District's Plumber. 

Wareham High School 

Mr. Scott Palladino presented his organizational chart, enrollment (635 students on October 

15, 2022), including students who are in Grade 13 (ages 18-22), with an anticipation of 700 

students for SY 2024. He presented the cost of staff and expenses. 

The High School is 35 years old, and there is a greater maintenance need. The High School 

will need 9.2 million for FY24. 












